

### News from the Western Region of the American Association for Nude Recreation

February 2020 Vol 4 No 02

#### **Government Affairs**

# Judge Rules Against Utah Woman Whose Children Saw Her Topless

01/21/20 - A judge has refused to overturn part of Utah's lewdness law on Tuesday in a blow to a woman who is fighting criminal charges after her stepchildren saw her topless in her own home.

Judge Kara Pettit sided with prosecutors who argued that lewdness is commonly understood to include women's breasts in American society, the Salt Lake Tribune reported. "Judges should not second-guess what lawmakers have decided is lewd conduct," she wrote.

It wasn't immediately clear whether Tilli Buchanan would appeal the ruling. If she does not, her misdemeanor charges would move toward trial. If convicted, she could face jail time and be forced to register as a sex offender for 10 years.

Buchanan and the American Civil Liberties Union had argued Utah's law on lewdness was unfair because it treated men and women differently for baring their chests. Prosecutors did not charge the husband for having his shirt off.

Buchanan was charged after she and her husband took off their shirts to keep their clothes from getting dirty while they hung drywall in their garage in a Salt Lake City suburb in late 2017 or early 2018.

When her husband's three children, ages nine through 13, walked in, she "explained she considers herself a feminist and wanted to make a point that everybody should be fine with walking around their house or elsewhere with skin showing", her lawyers said in court documents.

The charges against her were filed after the children's divorced mother reported the incident to child welfare officials.





## Supreme Court Won't Hear Challenge to Topless Bathing Ban in New Hampshire

WASHINGTON – The Supreme Court refused Monday to hear a challenge to a law barring woman in New Hampshire from going topless in public. No reason was given, and none is usually made when turning down requests for a review.

Three women active in the "Free the Nipple" movement had challenged their 2016 convictions for violating a Laconia, N.H., ordinance prohibiting exposure of "the female breast with less than a fully opaque covering of any part of the nipple." They said it violated the 14th Amendment's equal protection clause because it applies to women but not men.

Recently the 10<sup>th</sup> Court of Appeals out of Denver hinted it was about to approve such a challenge in a different court case, while a different Appeals Court in Chicago previously upheld such a ban. Such contradictory rulings are usually resolved by the Supreme Court, but at least for now, these opposing decisions will have to stand, probably until other cases in other Appeals Courts make similarly contradictory findings in the coming years and the Court feels compelled to rule on it.

## © Copyright 2020 by The American Association for Nude Recreation – Western Region

All Rights Reserved 23679 Calabasas Road, Suite 966 Calabasas, CA 91302

Web Site: www.aanrwest.org Contact: Information@aanrwest.org

# Bill Introduced in California to Make It Illegal to Sending Unsolicited Nude Photos

Sen. Ling Ling Chang, a freshman Republican member of the California State Senate from Diamond Bar in Orange County, has introduced a bill to make it illegal for anyone to send out unsolicited lewd photos. She's calling it the "cyber-flashing bill."

"I likened it to indecent exposure. You get thrown into jail if you flash yourself in public," she said.

She told the Orange County Register that some 53% of young women and 37% of young men said they've received explicit images they didn't ask for, according to a 2017 survey by Pew Research Center.

The newspaper story said details of Senate Bill 798 "are still being hashed out." In fact, the bill as introduced only has one-line of text with no details about how one defines "lewd" or "unsolicited," or how it can be enforced especially when the sender is across state or international lines, or what the penalties may be.

Chang says she hopes to model it on a first-of-its-kind law that took effect Sept. 1 in Texas which stipulates a \$500 fine. That law is being challenged in court for its vagueness and for violating First Amendment rights. In 2009, the Supreme Court struck down a similarly broadly worded law that restricted "indecency" on the Internet. (United States v. American Library Association).



It's already illegal in California to distribute intimate photos of someone else without their permission (a.k.a. "revenge porn"). And it's illegal to use electronic devices to harass or intimidate anyone.

The AANR -West Government Affairs team is watching the bill closely to see how broadly they intend to define "lewd" and what the penalties might be in case it could be used to sue individuals (editors or club presidents) within AANR clubs for mailing newsletter to prospective members, or distributing nudist images through web sites or via email, or the person who distribute literature at trade shows or other public gatherings.

### AANR Bulletin to Feature Non-Landed Clubs in Monthly Column

Beginning in its January issue, the *AANR Bulletin* is running articles highlighting AANR's non-landed clubs. To get your non-landed club and activities featured, contact Donna Mollan at donnamollan@gmail.com with information about events, your location, and other promotions.

### **Region News**

# Richard Hirst, President of WNRL 2/9/1939-1/27/2020

As we went to press, we learned our dear friend and President of the **Western Nudist Research Library** Richard Hirst had passed away on Monday, Jan 27.

Rich was recovering from follow up surgery for the procedure he had last year when he suffered multiple strokes.



"His strength and kindness will be missed by all of us, especially by his wife Debbie who was always at his side during these very difficult past several months," wrote John Sileski of the WNRL Board in his email announcement.

Rich Hirst was 80. He served on the AANR-West Board of Directors from 2008-2011. He was selected the region's Man of the Year in 2017.

Rich's first nudist experience was at the former Smugglers Cove beach near Palos Verdes in 1980. Wrote Rich in his autobiography: "After several visits, a person came up to and started a conversation about how I liked the nude beach. My response was great except for the voyeurs. That person was **Art Bell** and he told me about Glen Eden, I enjoyed GE from the first visit and I never went back to the beach."

"In 1994 is served as General manager of Glen Eden for three years and then I moved to De Anza Springs when it opened. After two years, I moved back to GE and served as Board president and later as marketing director.

"Somewhere along the way got involved with a project that was the **Ray Connett's** dream: a library to hold the history of nudism on the West Coast. **Jeannette De Rosier** and I set up the non-profit corporation in 2006. We started in a trailer in the North 40 of GE but quickly found we were out of room. Three years later we moved into the old GE rec center building. When we outgrew that, we moved again into its present location near the restaurant."

The library has become Rich's enduring legacy. Funeral and plans for a Memorial service are pending.

# Paper or Email? Did You Get Your January AANR Bulletins?

Reminder: Starting with the January 2020 AANR Bulletin, the national magazine was only available by email UNLESS you contacted the AANR office at 800-879-6833 to tell them you still want a paper copy mailed to you.

# **Another Open Letter About Political Civility**

By Gary Mussell, AANR-West President

We are repeating the letter below from the January 2020 *Western Sun* Newsletter in case you missed it.

After we posted it the first time, a few of our readers objected, citing their First Amendment rights. While we cannot force anyone to do the right thing, we again ask that everyone exercise good common sense during the coming political year.



One of our important guidelines in AANR is not to interfere with the business of our various clubs or the First Amendment rights of our members to express themselves as they see fit, so my request here is only a request.

Knowing that there are many AANR members and naturists who are passionate on all sides of the ideological spectrum, it is my hope that all members and all clubs will refrain from posting any political opinions in these troubling times onto social media.

Our mission is to promote nude recreation to everyone regardless of race, sex, age, gender orientation, etc. And while it is not specifically stated, I would hope this would also extend to political opinion as well. Therefore, in the interest of harmony I am requesting that you not post or forward articles, cartoons, or express your political opinions on any social media where you are identified as a naturist or member of AANR.

Our numbers are too few to lose members over something like this. What you do on your personal accounts is none of our business. Please exercise common sense.

Thank you for understanding,





# All Clubs Need to Reassure Their Members About Privacy Policies

By Gary Mussell, AANR-West President

Effective January 1, California's new Privacy Act went into effect, tightening the rights of consumers not to have their personal information sold to outside companies.

Although the law is being challenged in court by several Internet and Social Media firms, there are some important points that AANR and its clubs need to make clear to its members even to those who are not in California.

As written, the law does not seem to apply to non-profits, and the 50,000-person threshold is California residents, not overall customer base. So, the law probably does not technically apply to AANR or AANR West, unless a future court case finds otherwise. AANR and AANR-West have always had strong safeguards in place so our membership lists will never be given to any unauthorized person.

Even so, we recommend that all of our clubs continue to adopt good practices to safeguard their membership lists, so they are shared only by club leaders on a "need-to-know" basis and the list is never sold to any outside vendors. We recommend every club include a notice in their next newsletter or other communication with their members telling them that this is club policy and to reassure them about AANR's commitment to privacy.

For more information, read:

https://privacylaw.proskauer.com/2018/07/articles/data-privacy-laws/the-california-consumer-privacy-act-of-2018/

# Reminder: New AANR Membership Rates are Now in Effect

The national AANR member dues increased by \$6 as of January 15. Individual paying directly to AANR online will now pay \$64/year. The couples discount has been eliminated and all couples are now considered individual memberships.

If your membership is through a club, many clubs offer deep discounts, so check with your club about the amount of increase you may have to pay on your renewal date.

The increase was approved by the national Board of Directors at the AANR convention last August. It has been eight years since the last dues increase and the organization needed to make the change to cover rising costs.



# Thank You for Your Annual Member Surveys – Deadline Extended.

Thank you to all who have completed the annual Member Survey and taking the opportunity to let your Board of Directors know how AANR and AANR-West are doing.

By request, we have extended the deadline for submission to the end of February so we can get better participation.

The survey is your chance to tell us what we are doing right, what you would like to see changed, what are your ideas for new events, along with any other thoughts or concerns.

The 2-page Member Survey is included with this newsletter mailing that we would appreciate you taking a few minutes to fill out, and mail back to us.

The same survey may be downloaded from our website at www.aanrwest.org/news/survey2020.pdf.

Please try to complete the survey by the end of February so we can incorporate your ideas into our 2020 planning.

Please print and return it to:

AANR-West Survey 23670 Calabasas Road #966 Calabasas, CA 91302

## New Rack Cards Sent to Clubs Promoting AANR-West Programs



New rack cards with information about the AANR-West Scholarship program and WINR (Women in Nude Recreation) have been sent to all AANR-West affiliated clubs.

We ask they be on display at the club's registration desks or other high traffic

area and made available to their members. More of both the rack card and the WINR brochures can be ordered by emailing AANR-West at: information@annrwest.org

### AANR-West Kids' Camp Program Coming Together: No Child Should Be Turned Away

As we reported last month, the AANR-West **Kids Camp** will be held June 21-25 at De Anza Springs. It is open to children between ages 8 and 16, with activities designed for different age brackets, depending who signs up.

We have confirmed the camp will have several experienced youth counsellors to guide these activities. Parents are encouraged to help supervise also, especially if their participating children are under age 12.

These include pool games, various arts and crafts, sports competitions, cooking, and a talent show. There will also be a beach trip.

The camp is intended for the children and grandchildren of AANR members, but guest children will not be turned away.

Although the final prices have not been determined yet, organizers say it will probably be in the \$200 range per child. We are **asking the clubs to pitch in** and help subsidize the fee for children from their own members, if possible. If a child cannot afford the fee, other financial arrangements or work tradeoffs can be made. Again, we don't want any kid who wants to come to be turned away

The full activity itinerary and pricing information will be available in about a month.

# Last Call for 2019-20 AANR West Nudist Passports

We want to remind everyone there is still an additional 5 months to go before the deadline to send in your information. Plenty of time to visit more clubs and nudist resorts!

The AANR-West staff is starting to collect some nice prizes for the Passport raffle, to be held this July. Your deadline to submit your tear offs to our AANR-West office is no later than July 1.

If you are not familiar with the program, AANR members are encouraged to visit as many clubs as possible and having your Passport book stamped whenever you visit a new club. Each different club you visit entitles you to a raffle ticket for the July drawings.



Most clubs are selling the books (recommended price \$5), or it can be purchased on the AANR-West website online at

<a href="https://www.aanrwest.org/nudist-passport-program.html">https://www.aanrwest.org/nudist-passport-program.html</a><a href="https://www.aanrwest.org/nudist-passport-program.html">https://www.aanrwest.org/nudist-passport-passp

AANR-West Passports 23679 Calabasas Rd #966 Calabasas, CA 91201

#### **Club News**

### Super Bowl Parties and Valentine's **Day Dances Highlight February Landed Club Schedules**

Valentine's Day weekend is always a special time at our landed clubs. All are hosting themed dances and other special events for their members and guests.



The nine landed clubs in our region are hosting their events as follows (alphabetically):

De Anza Springs - stay@deanzasprings.com

2/14: Special Valentines Dinner, Cactus Café

2/15: DJ Dance (free with gate fee)

Glen Eden Sun Club, CA - info@gleneden.com

2/14: DJ Dance with DJ Dave

2/15: Dance with the 80z AllStars Band

Both events free with gate fee.

Laguna del Sol, CA – office@lagunadelsol.com

2/14: Special dinner in restaurant

2/15: Valentine's Ball (free with gate fee)

Lupin Lodge, CA – 408-353-9200

2/14: Couples Hatha Yoga and Romantic Dinner \$60

2/15: Romantic Movie Night (free with gate fee)

Mira Vista, AZ - 408-353-9200

2/15: DJ Dance in clubhouse

Mountain Air Ranch, CO - marinfo@trynude.com

2/15 Masquerade Dance \$15, RSVP Required

Olive Dell Ranch, CA (909) 825-6619

2/8: Dinner and Band Dance in clubhouse

The Sequoians, CA - sequoians@gmail.com

2/15: Dinner, Party Games, and Sweetheart Dance For full members and their guests only

Shangri-La Ranch, AZ - joinus@shangrilaranch.com

2/15: DJ Dance for members only

No extra cost.

### Laguna del Sol Reservation Day Set for March 21

Saturday, March 21 is the annual Reservation Day at Laguna del Sol. Because the club sells out of camping and RV spots early for many of its weekends, especially the major ones like Nudestock and Naked Man, the club instituted a lottery-style raffle for all spot reservations throughout the year.

Persons interested can pick up their raffle ticket in the office and then turn in their form with their date requests. The drawing will be held at 2 pm on 3/21 and locations reserved in order of how names are drawn. There is no limit as to how many dates a person may request.

### To All Clubs: We Still Need Your **Club Materials and Giveaway Items** for Our 2020 Trade Show Booths

Each year we ask our clubs to send us club brochures, event schedules, discount passes, and giveaway items (hats, T-shirts, towels) we can use as prizes.

Please send these to us right away to our regional address here:

> 23679 Calabasas Rd #966 Calabasas, CA 91201

Here is our confirmed schedule (so far) for the first 4 months of 2020:

#### February 15-16 – Los Angeles Travel and Adventure Show, Los Angeles Convention Center.

About 50,000 people are expected over the two days where about 400 booths representing destinations from all over the globe will compete for attention along with our Nakation<sup>TM</sup> -themed booth.

#### March 11-12 - California Parks and Recreation Show, Long Beach Convention Center.

The show brings in 5,000 employees, superintendents and managers representing parks and beaches, and gives us a chance to talk to them about nude recreation inside the state park system.

#### April 19 - Earth Day Fair, Balboa Park, San Diego.

The largest Earth Day event in the state attracts 70,000 people for one day. We get to promote nude recreation to a younger generation who are always interested.

#### Apr 26 Bare Burro 5K Run, Olive Dell Ranch, Colton

About 400 runners are expected. We will have an information table where we can distribute literature about your club, spiffs, and discount coupons. We will also be stuffing some items into a gift bag for all runners.



### **Desert Sanctuary Will Welcome Non-Nudist Visitors**

We received an email from Dana xxx, owner of The Desert Sanctuary at Rincon Peak, outside Tucson, AZ:

"With a new year comes exciting changes. I have decided to delist my property as exclusively adult clothing optional. Unfortunately, there hasn't been enough business to justify keeping it only clothing optional. It's a limited audience and most guests only travel through to larger established venues nearby. "

"I am always happy to welcome AANR Clubs to host a private gathering here as we have done in the past. I

hope you will keep my place in mind for future events. You are always welcome."

Have A Club Event Happening? We Want to Know About It! Send Your Email or Text To Us at information@aanrwest.org.

## Women's Appreciation Party Held at Glen Eden Sun Club

By Sharyn Nielson, GE Recreation Coordinator

Women's Appreciation Day, an annual favorite event, takes weeks of preparation and planning, tons of volunteer decorators, servers, set up and take down, menu planning and organization. Glen Eden is a community well known for its creative, caring, and willing membership. Not only do we appreciate women, but we appreciate everyone's efforts to make this place home, and a home away from home.

Over 100 women celebrated, well, being women on January 18 in Piper Hall. From the turn-of-the-century draped garden scenes to the beautifully decorated tables, from the photographer ready to memorialize friendships to the romantic singing and saxophone by Fernando, the atmosphere could not have been more appreciative. The handsome, tastefully aproned male servers offering delightful canapés and libations added to the specialness.

Did we eat? Way too much—but it doesn't count if we don't cook it, right?

Did we drink? Ahem! It's not polite to ask, and if some were tipsy, it was simply the heady ambiance.

Did we dance? Oh yeah! Did you see the floor fill for Uptown Funk?

Did we have time to talk and hug and enjoy each other's company? Absolutely!

### GE to Host Sunday Country Dancing Classes

Country music has stampeded back into the musical mainstream, so the Glen Eden Sun Club is hosting country dancing classes and dances every Sunday from 11 am to 12:30 pm in Piper Hall.



"Like a herd of wild mustangs," says the club press release, "and with a steely-eyed honesty and resolute heartland beat, the music bucks you out of your chair and onto the dance floor. That impulse gave rise to the idea of a weekly Glen Eden Sun Club Sunday Stomp."

Instructors will be teaching the traditional Country Two-Step (aka Texas Two-Step), Cowboy Cha-Cha, Country Waltz, and line dancing. Members and club guests are invited to spin around the dance floor in boots, hats, and not much else. Lessons are free.

Anticipating that the classes will prove very popular, GE is planning a Naked Cowboy Jamboree Weekend on June 19-21. More information on this in future newsletters.



# **Lupin Lodge Has a New Gourmet Chef for its Restaurant**

Lupin Lodge in Los Gatos, CA, has welcomed a new gourmet chef to its staff. Chef Michelle was trained at the famed Le Cordon Bleu Culinary Academy. She is also an experienced educator teaching culinary skills to large and small groups.

Michelle says she is excited to be a part of the Lupin Family adding new cuisine, tastes and choices for the Lupin community.

The Lupin restaurant as been renamed "Nourish" and it will now specialize in healthy food "from farm to fork."



### No Pants Day in LA: Hundreds Showoff Underwear on The Metro

People usually wear pants while riding on the Metro but that wasn't the case in Sunday, January 12.

Hundreds of riders across Los Angeles ditched their pants for the twelfth annual No Pants Metro Ride, which means exactly what it sounds like. People rode on buses and trains across the city in their underwear. Luckily for the hundred or so participants, it was a relatively warm winter day. This wasn't a protest rally, although some people had messages written on their boxers or briefs. The organizers said the purpose was just to have fun and to do it just because one can.

The press reports that the train riders were amused, shocked, or laughing at the sight. No arrests were made and there were no complaints filed. It seems LA took it in stride.

The event wasn't limited to Los Angeles, as Twitter sources reported people also stripped to their underwear in cities around the country including New York and Chicago.

No Pants Day is also celebrated worldwide on the first Saturday in May each year, so if you missed it last month, you get a second chance.

#### **AANR National News**

# Free Speech vs. AANR Principles and Standards: A Reminder

Erich Schuttauf, Executive Director for AANR, wants to remind everyone that when a club became officially chartered with AANR, they sign a contract and agreed to follow the organization's Principles and Standards. Among these are:

#### 1.01.00 Principles and Standards

1.01.01 AANR and its affiliated clubs promote and practice non-sexual and non-exploitative nude recreation. Any AANR club that deliberately advocates, endorses, encourages or promotes sexual activities or sexual enterprises is subject to revocation of its charter with AANR.

- 1. Sexual Enterprise shall be defined as: A business or event operated with the intent to promote sexual stimulation or gratification or the sales or promotion of items to promote sexual stimulation or gratification.
- 2. Activities considered a violation of AANR's principles and standards and a misuse of the club's AANR charter include, but are not limited to:
  - a. Advertising by an AANR club for an alternative Lifestyle and/or Swingers' Association, to include links from a club web page to an Alternative Lifestyle or Swingers' site and public promotion of (or at) events of Lifestyle or Swingers' Associations.
  - b. Advertising or promotion by an AANR club that includes clothing, poses, or objects presented with the intent of arousing the viewer's sexual desire.

We bring this up as a reminder to all clubs and individual persons who identify themselves online as being AANR members that all your postings (and retweets and "likes") on Twitter, Facebook, and other Social Media web sites do not violate these AANR's standards.

Some may claim such posts are your first amendment right but as an AANR chartered club or member, our organization has the right to rescind your affiliation if posts were made that are sexual or risqué in nature or that advocate or appear in support of alternative lifestyle or swinger supporters.

Thank you for understanding.

# AANR Mid-Winter Trustee Meeting to Be Held Way Down Upon the Suwannee River, Florida

Both Walt Stephens, AANR-West's elected Trustee, and Gary Mussell, AANR-West President, are scheduled to attend this annal Mid-Winter meeting of the AANR Trustees on February 7-8.

This year the meeting is being held at Suwanee River Nudist Resort, near the panhandle of northern Florida. The meeting will review and approve the annual AANR budget for the next fiscal year. A full report will be in the March Western Sun Newsletter.

# **Avalon Nudist Resort Suffers Major Fire Damage in West Virginia**



The lodge area at the Avalon Nudist Resort in West Virginia was destroyed by fire on New Year's Eve. The club reports the indoor pool area, bar, and event center were not affected and nobody was hurt. The 140-acre resort posted on Facebook that it would be closed indefinitely so they can rebuild. The cause of the fire was not reported in news accounts.

# AANR Clubs Are Participating in BEACHES Foundation Raffle

Many AANR clubs have responded positively to the request by the B.E.A.C.H.E.S. Foundation in Florida for prizes as part of a nationwide naturist raffle.

All net proceeds will be used to fund Florida's current legislative effort to reverse the blanket anti-nudity "Rule" in the State Parks and to add a "clothing-optional" definition to beaches on state park lands.

Currently BEACHES has found a legislator willing to introduce such a bill, but it will require a lot more funding to shepherd the proposal through a myriad of legislative hearings during the 2020 session.

Any leftover donations will be used for naturist education, free beach advocacy, and to add better disability access to Haulover Beach.

Nudist organizations and individual parks have rallied to the cause, donating dozens of great vacations and merchandise prizes. Some of the better ones include:

- Grand Lido, Negril, Jamaica -4 days/3 nights
- **Hidden Beach**, Riviera Maya, Mexico 4 days/3 nights plus up to \$500 air travel allowance.
- Cypress Cove Nudist Resort, Florida 3 days/2 nights
- A cabin on the 2021 Bare Necessities "The Big Nude Boat"
- Lake Como Resort, Florida 4 days/3 nights

If you are interested, raffle tickets may be purchased on line at <a href="https://www.beachesfoundation.org/fundraiser/">https://www.beachesfoundation.org/fundraiser/</a> until March 26, 2020. The drawing is to be held on Saturday, March 28. Winners need not be present.

If a club or individual would like to contribute a raffle prize, please contact the BEACHES Foundation at the same email as above.

### There's Always Something Happening Around the Region!

Below is a list of major club activities for the next several weeks from around the region. **This is only a partial list**. Visit the aanrwest.org web site for a more complete list. Click on the club link at right to view some details about the event at the club's web site. Note: These activities and dates are subject to change

#### Calendar of Major Events at AANR-West Clubs February 7 - 29, 2020

Date	Event Description	Host Club	Club Link
02/07/20	DJ Dance Party with Oz	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
02/07/20	Young at Heart Music by Request Dance	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
02/08/20	Valentine's Dinner & Dance	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
02/08/20	Ukulele Jam	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
02/08/20	DJ Dance Party with Alicia	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
02/08/20	DJ Dance @ Oasis Lounge	De Anza Springs	stay@deanzasprings.com
02/08/20	Game Day & Potluck	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
02/08/20	Opportunity Party in Corona	Olympian Club	olympianclub@aol.com
02/08/20	Red Carpet DJ Dance	Mira Vista Resort	relax@miravistaresort.com
02/14/20	Karaoke Night	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
02/14/20	MV Jammers	Mira Vista Resort	relax@miravistaresort.com
02/15/20	Valentine's Day Band Dance	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
02/15/20	DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge)	De Anza Springs	stay@deanzasprings.com
02/15/20	Masquerade Dance	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
02/15/20	Sweetheart Dance	Sequoians	sequoians@gmail.com
02/15/20	Valentine's Ball	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
02/15-16	Travel & Adventure Show Booth, Los Angeles	AANR-West	information@aanrwest.org
02/15/20	Masquerade Dance	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
02/15/20	Valentine's Ball	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
02/15/20	Sweetheart Dance	Sequoians	sequoians@gmail.com
02/15/20	Mardi Gras party in Lake Havasu	Mohave SUN Club	mohavesunclub@gmail.com
02/15/20	Valentine themed DJ Dance for members only	Shangri-La Ranch	joinus@shangrilaranch.com
02/15/20	Valentine Day Dance	Mira Vista Resort	relax@miravistaresort.com
02/22/20	Hollywood Nights Dance	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
02/22/20	Wacky Wig Day & Dance	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
02/22/20	Dart Tournament & DJ Dance	De Anza Springs	stay@deanzasprings.com
02/22/20	Mardi Gras Theme Dance	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
02/22/20	Mardi Gras DJ Dance	Mira Vista Resort	relax@miravistaresort.com
02/23/20	Nude Escape Room Adventure	SCNA	scna@socalnaturist.org
02/29/20	Mardi Gras Carnival & Dance	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
02/29/20	DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge)	De Anza Springs	stay@deanzasprings.com
	-	-	-

### Calendar of Major Events at AANR-West Clubs March 1-14, 2020

Date	Event Description	Host Club	Club Link
03/02/20	Summer in March (BBQ and Bar at SR)	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
03/06/20	Music by Request Dance	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
03/07/20	DJ Dance	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
03/07/20	DJ Dance	De Anza Springs	stay@deanzasprings.com
03/14/20	St. Patrick's Day @ Olive Dell Ranch	Olympian Club	olympianclub@aol.com
03/14/20	St Patrick's Dance	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
03/14/20	St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Dance	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
03/14/20	St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Massage	Sequoians	sequoians@gmail.com
03/14/20	St Patty Party, Bullhead City	Mohave SUN Club	mohavesunclub@gmail.com
03/14/20	St. Patrick's Day DJ Dance	Mira Vista Resort	relax@miravistaresort.com
03/14/20	St Patrick's Day Dance	Glen Eden Sun Club	info@gleneden.com
03/14/20	DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge)	De Anza Springs	stay@deanzasprings.com
03/14/20	St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Massage	Sequoians	sequoians@gmail.com
03/14/20	St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Dance	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
03/14/20	<b>AANR West Board Meeting</b>	De Anza Springs	scna@socalnaturist.org.